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Reverend Cate Edmonds 

01404 851401 

cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 

The Rectory 

Station Road 

Feniton  

EX14 3DF 

Contact details for churchwardens in Escot or Feniton 

Feniton: David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot: Judy Davis (812739) or Keith and Eve Townson (812604) 

Dear Friends, 
 

I sit and write this at the beginning of Interfaith Week, just after the sad news of the 
terrorist activity in Paris. The title of this year’s Interfaith Week is ‘Living Well 
Together’. It is aimed at developing an understanding of how people of different faiths 
can live and work together peacefully and happily. In order for us to do this there 
must be some understanding of difference, and appreciation that not all people think 
as we might do. Their belief systems may be very different from ours, their culture 
may make them look at things slightly differently, but we can all appreciate the 
differences because that is what makes up communities. If we avoid those of different 
faiths or beliefs than ourselves, we are not being true to ourselves as well as others. 
In any community we need to share and respect difference because if we don’t then 
there can be consequences. 
  
It may well be relatively easy to do this in smaller communities and in our villages but 
we have to be ready to look outside and to value difference in the world around us. If 
we want to live in a peaceful community, whether local, national or international, we 
have to be prepared to put aside prejudice and become accepting of difference. 
  
The consequence of terrorist activity is that we lose trust in others who are different or 
who may have a different faith to ourselves, but if we do that the terrorists have won. 
If we are to be true peacemakers, whether locally or farther afield, we have to, in the 
words of Jesus, ‘love our neighbour as ourselves’ and that means trying to get to 
know them and to understand them and, most importantly, to respect their point of 
view. You may not always agree with it but you can respect it as you respect 
difference. If we all tried hard to be more understanding and accepting then perhaps 
‘Living Together Well’ will be as natural as breathing. Each of us has a responsibility 
to future generations to do so in the hope that peace will eventually reign here on 
earth. In the words of a song by Jill Jackson Miller, ‘let there be peace on earth and 
let it begin with me’. 
 

Every blessing for the Christmas season, Rev Cate 

 

Team Vicar: 

Church Wardens:           

 

Sexton: 

 

Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 

Mrs Babs Leach, 3 Lower Mews, Payhembury (841409) 

Mr Jim Kimber, 1 Barrow Road, Payhembury (841320) 

Mr Clive Jones, 11 Markers Park, Payhembury (841685) 
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Parishes of Feniton, Escot and Payhembury 
Church Services in December 2015 

 

Sunday 6th December, Second Sunday in Advent 

Sunday 13th December, Third Sunday in Advent 

 
 

Sunday 20th December, Fourth Sunday in Advent 

 
 

Thursday 24th December, Christmas Eve 

 

Friday 25th December, Christmas Day 

 

Sunday 27th December, First Sunday of Christmas 

 

 

Sunday 3rd January, Epiphany 

Time Service Church 

  9.00 am Parish Communion Feniton (CE) 

10.30 am Café and Children’s Nativity Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  3.00 pm Carol Service Escot (CE) 

11.00 am 
  5.00 pm 

Parish Communion 
Carol Service 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

  6.30 pm Carol Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  9.00 am Family Communion Escot (CE) 

11.00 am Family Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  4.00 pm 

11.30 pm 

Christingle 

Midnight Eucharist 

Feniton (CE) 

Feniton (CE) 

11.30 pm Midnight Eucharist Payhembury (MAC) 

Time Service Church 

  4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

10.00 am Storytime with Nativity Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (LMG) 

Time Service Church 

 11.00 am Joint Parish Communion Feniton (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

10.00 am 

11.00 am 

Storytime  

Parish Communion 

Feniton (LMG) 

Feniton (LMG) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (LL) 
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Clarets’ Corner 
 

Since my last Clarets’ Corner Burnley FC have been unbeaten, 

with three wins and two draws, but the match all Burnley fans 

look forward to is against Blackburn Rovers, so what a great 

result it was at Ewood Park with a brilliant 1-0 victory (still buzzing!) A well known 

Arsenal fan from the Upton area is convinced the Clarets have no chance of 

promotion, so we`ve had a private bet, and I can`t wait to collect my winnings in 

May! It`s very busy this time of year with Christmas quizzes and bingo and, of 

course, all the extra mail. This is my last Clarets’ Corner for 2015 so can I wish 

everybody a very HAPPY CHRISTMAS and a GREAT NEW YEAR!  

See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!                                 MARTY                                       

 

Church repair fund 
 

We launched this appeal a couple of months ago and the response 

has been amazing. Over £4,000 has been donated by individuals, 

about £2,500 raised at the silent auction and now we have received 

the outstanding amount from the village shop. It is overwhelming and goes to 

show what a wonderful community we live in. A huge thank you to all who have 

helped achieve this spectacular result. The generosity of individuals, the support 

of local organizations, and the concern for the maintenance of our beautiful 

church is obvious. On behalf of the PCC, a sincere thank you to everybody. 

What a wonderful achievement! The church has other maintenance issues to be 

dealt with in the near future, but for the minute we have a sound roof.  

 

 

Payhembury Youth Club 
 

It is with regret that I report the youth club is experiencing difficult 

times. We have been running the junior section by relying on the 

considerable efforts of Jenny Ireland, who is working way beyond 

what she originally agreed to, and Robin Elsom who is running the 

senior section as the only volunteer. As the situation stands we require more 

people to come forward to help at sessions and to give up some of their time to 

be on the committee. If this doesn't happen we will have no option but to close 

the doors immediately after Christmas. The youth club puts in huge effort to 

run the Party in the Park each year and so we will be looking for groups to take 

this over if we aren't able to attract more help. We also need to give notice that 

the AGM will have to be rescheduled due to unforeseen circumstances. 

Graham Mullin, Treasurer 
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CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO 
 

Our next get-together will be on 
 

Wednesday 9th December  

in the Parish Hall from 2.15pm 

(Please note change of date) 
 

This will be a Christmas Special and we hope everyone can make it. Don’t forget 

for just £2 you get ten games of Bingo and the chance to win a small prize or two 

plus a good cuppa and luscious cake plus who knows what for the Christmas 

Special! We are sure to have a good couple of hours in happy and friendly 

company so please come along and join us. 
 

Look forward to seeing you on the 9th…………Louise and Joy 

 

Village Carol Singing 
 

Monday 21st December 
 

Everyone is invited to come and join in with carol singing 

around the village and outer lying areas. This is a great 

opportunity to sing your favourite carols whilst raising 

money for The Village Charity, with all proceeds being given back to local people 

and families as the charity supports parishioners experiencing difficult times. 
 

We will meet on the village green at 6pm, so please come and join us, and 

remember to wrap up warm and bring a torch. Any offers of drivers to taxi 

carollers around the outer lying areas would be very much appreciated. We will 

finish the evening at The Six Bells for a well deserved drink. See you there! 
 

Any queries, please contact Lesley Elford on 850356.  

 

Mobile Library 
 

Wednesday  

23rd December 
 

11.25-11.45am 
 

Payhembury 

Parish Hall  

Car Park  

Payhembury Poppy Appeal 
 

Once again Payhembury put its hands in 

its pockets and dug deep to support the 

British Legion as they care for the military, past and 

present. As usual people have been most generous. 
 

Our grand total was £298, a great sum for a little 

village like ours and I would like to thank everyone 

for their generosity and in particular Peter Cocker 

and Alan Jones who kindly gave their time to call on 

houses with collecting tins.  

Ian Derbyshire 
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Home Library Service 

 

Do you know someone who enjoys reading but can no 

longer get to the library? If so, the Home Library 

Service may be the answer. Home Library Service 

volunteers choose books for their clients, based on 

what the clients have said they enjoy, and deliver them at a convenient time. 

We can bring large print books or audio CDs as well as ordinary print books.   
 

For people who enjoy reading, the service offers access to the library and a 

visit from a friendly face. Often clients and volunteers become lasting friends. 

There is no charge for the service and no fines if books are returned late! 

Clients may keep books as long as needed and order particular books too.  
 

We deliver the books to people in their homes, whether they are living 

independently or in residential care. The service is provided by Royal 

Voluntary Service (formerly WRVS) volunteers working with Devon Libraries. 

All volunteers are checked by the Disclosure and Barring Service (formerly 

CRB) before being allowed to make visits. 
 

Please do get in touch if you would like to know more. You can phone the 

Royal Voluntary Service on 0778 663 5163, access the following web address:  

http://www.devon.gov.uk/peoplewithspecificneeds.htm or contact 

the library at Honiton on 01404 42818 or at Ottery St Mary on 

01404 813838. We look forward to hearing from you. 
 

Elizabeth Twining, Co-ordinator, Honiton Home Library Service 

 

Broadhembury and District Gardening Club 
 
 

Last month, we welcomed back Neil Lovesey who spoke about 

herbs explaining that all herbs have different growing 

requirements so should not be planted together in a herb garden. 

Valerie brought along a selection of seeds and seed heads and 

explained how to collect, store and most importantly, label them. 
 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 2nd December when Elizabeth Holman 

will talk about Christmas swags. Please bring along secateurs and Christmas 

decorations, i.e. balls and candles, etc., as we shall attempt our own table 

decorations. Oasis will be provided and there will be mulled wine and mince pies.  
 

Our first meeting of 2016 will be on Wednesday 6th January when Mike and 

Edna Squires will talk about plant heritage. Both meetings will be at 7.30pm in 

Broadhembury Memorial Hall.         

              Jenny                                                                                                   
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Yellingham Farm Diary – November 
 

 

I have just re-read my October notes and I was 

writing about the exciting time of getting the rams 

ready and putting them in with the ewes. Where 

has the last month gone? This week we took the 

rams out and looking at the coloured rumps of my 

ewes, tupping has gone well – I hope! 
 

Taking the rams out is a mission in itself. Well 

perhaps that’s a bit of an exaggeration. The problem is that you cannot just 

throw the various rams that have been working back in a field together if they 

have been separated for tupping, which mine have, as I have two different 

flocks – my Jacobs and my Black Welsh Mountains. They can, and will, hurt 

each other and I have known a friend who made the mistake and a ram was 

killed. Doesn’t bear thinking about. So to avoid such problems, I pen up my 

rams together after removing them from the ewes and put them into a very 

tight pen no bigger than a couple of metres square. They can fight as much 

as they like but the damage is limited as they cannot reverse very far and 

charge each other, which they do. Both my big large mature rams have 

enormous horns and when they head butt the noise is frightening. After a day 

or so, depending on how things are going, I make the pen a bit larger and 

when I am confident that they have got their anger out of their system I let 

them back out into the field. Normally this takes a couple of days. So that job 

is complete. 
  

So with the farm and animals mainly under control, the next important job for 

me now is apple pressing and juice making. For the first time ever I am 

having a professional company in to press the juice and bottle it – another 

little project and an opportunity to sell my produce to my guests. 

              Janet East  

 

Church Carol Service Choir  

Sunday 20th December at 6.30pm 
 

I am hoping to get a small choir together to sing at the service. There will be 

minimal rehearsals. If you would like to join in, please contact me on 

841409. We will also be serving mulled wine and mince pies afterwards so if 

anyone could make a few it would be much appreciated. Thank you. Babs                         
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William Garvey, furniture designers and makers of Upton,  

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

 

Nature Notes 
 

Observations from November 
 

Hello again 
 

Well, the weather has certainly changed for the worse, 

hasn't it. The summer migrants have left for warmer 

climes, and our winter visitors have arrived in force. 

Have a look over Angus's orchard and you should see 

hundreds of fieldfares which have come from Northern 

Europe to spend the winter here in our balmier climate! 

Fieldfares are known as ‘royal thrushes’ in Spain. I 

gather that the redwings are also about, but I don't see many around here. 
 

There are lots of tits in our garden, alongside the many 

goldfinches. We have more coal tits amongst them this year 

who raid the nuts and seed and take them away to hide 

somewhere and so build up a stash! On cold days, we also see 

posses of long tailed tits passing through. It's always a pleasure 

to see these tiny, but very pretty little birds. 
 

On one very murky day, I looked out of the back window, and 

there was a lovely bird on our lawn. It lit up the scene, 

showing off its beautiful colours. A green woodpecker and a 

very handsome bird indeed, flaunting his green, red and 

yellow colours. As he flew off, his yellow feathers shone 

beautifully. 
 

It has been suggested that I give you my phone number and 

e-mail address, so that you can let me know of any 

interesting happenings. Some of you already do this, so thank 

you very much. 
 

Alan Jones 

01404 841671 or baroda.jones@btinternet.com  

The Parish Paper Committee  

would like to wish you all a happy Christmas 

and the very best for the New Year! 

mailto:Jones---Tel.841671---baroda.jones@btinternet.com
mailto:Jones---Tel.841671---baroda.jones@btinternet.com
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Every Second Wednesday at 
9.15am in St Mary’s Church, 
Payhembury. Stories, craft, 

prayers and singing for toddlers  
and their carers.  

For more information call Becky 
on 841825 

  

 

The Great BBC Bulb Plant! 
 

A big thank you to the children involved in the church youth group, 

BBC, who have been busy planting flowering bulbs in the village. 
 

Eighteen children came together one dark November evening to 

plant 340 daffodil bulbs on Waterloo Plot. Fortunately we dodged the rain and 

the children worked hard to get the bulbs into the ground before enjoying a well 

earned supper of soup, hot dogs and toasted marshmallows.  
 

We look forward to seeing the fruits of their labour, and the plot being in full 

bloom, during the spring and hope everyone in the village enjoys the sight too! 
 

Thanks, Becky and Penny  

 

 

Parish Coffee Morning 
 

Very many thanks to Pat Le Page for hosting the coffee 

morning in October. A good time was had by all and we 

were most grateful for the opportunity to take home 

delicious apples! Also our heartfelt thanks to Alan and Margaret Jones for their 

kind hospitality at the get together at their home in November.  
 

We have an extra coffee morning this year! Brian and Pat Salter would like to 

invite everyone to join them for a coffee morning to raise funds for the church 

bells on Wednesday 16th December at 11am at Upton Mead where you may be 

assured of a warm welcome. All good wishes for Christmas to everyone. 

Marjorie 

 Girls Night  
Out 

Tuesday 15th December  

Christmas Dinner 
 

 Transport to be arranged  

nearer the time.    

      Babs 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fstbarnacles.files.wordpress.com%2F2010%2F11%2Fmay10_art07.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fstbarnacles.wordpress.com%2F2010%2F12%2F11%2Fdecember-charity-coffee-morning%2F&docid=L3nGosGe2mHzJM&tbnid=UUPTMA9X
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The minutes of the Payhembury Parish Council meeting that took place 

on Wednesday 11th November can be found on www.payhembury.org.uk 

or on the village noticeboard. 
 

 The next Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th January at 

7.30pm in Payhembury Parish Hall. 

 

Dear Friends 
 

We had a shock in church this month, a pool appeared 
and was filled with water. What, we wondered, was this 
for? Was it some new way of spring cleaning?  
 

Well, we waited to see what was happening and what a 
surprise, there was a Christening service, nothing unusual about that, but 
during this baptism, Abigail and Anna went right under the water. That 
certainly was a bit different from babies being held over the font! We 
heard Abigail and Anna making their promises to follow the teachings of 
Jesus and everyone sang happy songs. We mice really enjoyed it and we 
wondered whether we could ask Reverend Cate if she would baptize us, 
because we follow the teachings of Jesus and try hard to help everyone 
and be kind and caring. 
 

As it’s coming up to Christmas, we wondered how we could help some of our 
field mouse friends as they find it very cold and wet out in the fields, so 
we have invited our nearest field mouse families into church for Christmas 
lunch. They were so delighted and excited and said that they could bring 
some of the berries and nuts they have stored away for the winter and we 
will make sure we pick up lots of mince pie crumbs after the carol service 
and maybe find some other interesting things about in church too. 
 

Parchina and I are trying hard to think of some presents we could make 
for them. Parchina thought we could make some umbrellas out of old 
service sheets but I don’t think they would be very waterproof. What we 
really need are a few of Reverend Cate’s polythene envelopes so let’s hope 
she leaves some around. I have seen green ones that would make a jolly 
umbrella. It’s great to be thinking of things we can do for others and 
making presents for them is such fun. Must dash. Oh, nearly forgot, Happy 
Christmas! 

Love, Parchie and Parchina  
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Payhembury Weather  
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 

 
 

Rainfall: October was significantly drier and so far November has been 

slightly drier than normal in East Devon.     
 

Temperatures: October was an average month but so far November has 

been well above average in the UK, and in Payhembury, and close to record 

values, but cooler conditions are forecast for the second half of the month.   
 

Weather elsewhere: Record warm October temperatures in South Africa 

of 48.4 deg C set the pattern for the warmest year since records began. Flash 

floods in the south of France caused flooding in Nice. The first named storm of 

the winter, Abigail, led to flooding in Cumbria on 15 November.  

Current weather in Payhembury and a forecast can be viewed at 

www.payhembury-weather.co.uk   
      

Roger Saunders                 Like me on Facebook and twitter at @sat_metman                  

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures deg C 

Oct/Nov 15 
1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 14.5/10 14.8/14.4 Warmer 

Min Temp 7.6/4 7.7/9.8 Warmer 

Mean Temp 11/7.2 11.3/12 Warmer 

Temp Range 6.9/6.4 7.2/4.8   

        

Highest Max 23.5/17 18/16.9 1 Oct 2015 

Lowest Min -3.5/-6.5 1.3/6.3 25 Oct 2015 

Lowest Max 7/1.5 12.5/11.4 13 Nov 2015 

Highest Min 15/14 13/13.3 10 Nov 2015 

    Payhembury                   Rainfall mm                            Date of max 

Oct 15 84 54 5 Oct 2015 

Nov 15 40 33 7 Nov 2015 

 

The Studio Hair and Beauty  
 

Ruth, Jane and Julia would like to wish all of their clients 

a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year 
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Feniton and Payhembury Mothers’ Union 
 

Our meeting in October was held at the home of our Treasurer, 

Judy. In the absence of our Leader, Paula welcomed everyone, in 

particular our Speaker, Chloe Brice. Paula then led us in a hymn and prayers. 
 

An invitation has been received from the Newton Poppleford branch to join 

them for their Advent meeting on Friday 4th December. 
 

A discussion took place regarding the closure of our branch due to diminishing 

membership and a lack of officers. It was suggested members may like to join 

the Ottery branch which meets on the second Tuesday each month at 2.30pm. 

Alternatively, members may wish to become Diocesan Members. The Secretary 

and Treasurer will inform the Deanery Chairman and the office in Exeter. 

Arrangements will be made for a closing service in church in the new year. 
 

It was unanimously agreed that we should send £75 overseas this year, £45 to 

AFIA and £30 to Wheels Appeal. 
 

Our Speaker Chloe was very helpful during our discussion and then gave us a 

most interesting talk, which entailed our participation, testing our craft skills! We 

were encouraged to think about the Wave of Prayer and reminded that it does 

indeed unite us. Tea and cake was enjoyed by all. 
 

Our last meeting will be on Wednesday 9th December in the Parish Hall at 

Payhembury when we will celebrate the coming of Christmas with carols and 

readings and our usual festive tea with bring and buy sale and raffle. All friends 

and members from village clubs are most welcome to join us including 

past members, diocesan members and those who have joined us on our 

outings. Please let me know if you are able to come by Friday 4th December 

so we have an idea of numbers. Thank you. 
 

                                                                   Marjorie Wright (Honorary Secretary) 

Soup Lunch 
 

The November lunch was well attended, with 45 people 

enjoying homemade soup and cakes. Thank you to 

everyone who has supported these lunches over the last 

few months, we appreciate it hugely and hope everyone 

has enjoyed them. There will not be a soup lunch in December, but we hope to 

resume them on Monday 11th January if the weather permits.  

Babs  
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Light Up A Life and Remember Someone Special 
 

Hospiscare invite you to remember loved ones at a local service:  
 

St Paul's Church, Honiton, 7pm, Wednesday 2nd December 
 

Ottery St Mary Parish Church, 7pm, Wednesday 9th December 
 

To put your dedication into the Book of Memories that will be at your local 

service, pick up a leaflet at their nearest shop, visit www.hospiscare.co.uk or 

contact them at fundraising@hospiscare.co.uk or on 01392 688020   

 

A Moment of Remembrance in Tale 
 

In the early evening of Sunday 8th November, over 

forty of the residents of Tale gathered at the Higher 

Tale Memorial for a moment of remembrance for the 

two young men from our community who did not return 

from France in 1918. After hearing the stories of these 

men from Sue Barber, an extract from John Somers’ 

play They Dream of Home and a two minutes’ silence, 

the last post rang out over Tale as a tribute to not only 

these men, but all that have fallen in armed conflict. A 

collection afterwards also raised a significant part of the 

cost of necessary restoration of the memorial to ensure 

that it is still legible for another 100 years.  

Village Telephone Box - Books Wanted! 
 

Our beautifully refurbished telephone box which proudly stands near Waterloo 

Plot is soon to be put to use again - as a book exchange. Shelves have been 

fitted in the box so now all it needs are some books! If you have any you think 

others in the village would enjoy, we would love you to place them on the 

shelves for all to read. The idea is to exchange books so we 

would be grateful if parishioners could take one and replace with 

one, at least until the shelves are full! This is all part of the work 

the Parish Council is doing to revitalise Waterloo Plot. A fantastic 

group of volunteers from the village has worked hard to bring the 

Parish these changes and we hope you all enjoy them. The longer 

term plans for the telephone box are for it to house a defibrillator 

and the Parish Council has applied for funding to cover the costs 

of this vital piece of equipment. If successful, the defibrillator 

would sit happily alongside the book shelves. Happy reading! 

http://www.hospiscare.co.uk/
mailto:fundraising@hospiscare.co.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.hospiscare.co.uk/static/images/logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.hospiscare.co.uk/&h=483&w=1424&tbnid=7SgmGfNguG6BPM:&docid=RWlZQlXdVugeHM&ei=AahQVtqXCcGwUsGAm7gK&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwianK68g6LJAhVBmBQKHUHABqcQ


 

15 

 

 

COMING SOON TO A VILLAGE NEAR YOU!  

Friday 12th February 2016 
 

Gaz Brookfield, Nick Parker and Ben Wain on fiddle 

 
Gaz Brookfield is the only unsigned artist to have sold out The Fleece in Bristol. 

His last events sold out six months in advance. He is a regular at Glastonbury 

and had one of the biggest audiences in the Big Top at 2015’s Beautiful Days. 
 

Nick Parker is a Glastonbury based musician, who has two full length CDs and 

regularly tours the UK and Europe. Playing his tongue-firmly-in-cheek folky/

country/straggly songs, Nick’s shows, solo or with the False Alarms, are as 

intimate and light-hearted as they are passionate and downright sweaty! 
 

Tickets at £4 each available soon. Raising funds for the MS Trust. 
 

Don’t miss the chance to see them in our very own village hall! 

BBC Radio visits Tale Valley 
BBC Radio 4 programme Open Country is to broadcast an 

episode focusing on aspects of the Tale Valley. In addition 

to items on Hembury Fort and the Tale Valley Trust, there 

are interviews with people associated with the Tale Valley Community Theatre 

(TVCT) and the eyewitnesses who contributed to the research on the 1941 

crash of a Junkers 88 German bomber in the Valley. This incident was the focus 

of Foresight, a 2007 play by Rose Watts, performed by TVCT in a marquee at 

Tuckmill. The play sold out and the audience exited the marquee near the play’s 

end to hear Derek Johns tell how his father discovered in one of Tuckmill’s fields 

the body of a crewman from the German plane. As he spoke in the dusk, an 

aeroplane bearing the Luftwaffe insignia flew over the Valley and the crash was 

simulated by sound and lighting effects. The programme also takes in this 

September’s production of They Dream of Home, a promenade play written and 

directed by John Somers to commemorate the Payhembury men who fought 

and died in WW1. The programme will include material spoken by Caius 

Nicholas, the actor who played the lead role of Bertie Willis. Bertie’s niece lives 

in Australia and the nephew of Thomas Dimond, who also featured in the play, 

lives yards for the memorial bearing his uncle’s name. More details available 

from John Somers at J.W.Somers@exeter.ac.uk and the tvctheatre.org website. 

mailto:J.W.Somers@exeter.ac.uk
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BROADHEMBURY WI 
 

We were stunned when Stewart Raine gave us a recent talk on 

‘The Changing Role of Women in the 19th Century’. The discovery  

we were treated as chattels, able to be sold, with no legal rights, 

was shocking, especially as Queen Victoria held the opinion, seemingly without 

irony, that women were unfit to govern! The right to custody of our children, 

education, to own property, to divorce, have a career and to vote, came through 

Acts of Parliament from 1836-1919 when Lady Astor took her seat. How grateful 

we are to live now with all our freedoms, granted due to the actions of women in 

previous centuries. Our meeting in late November saw members demonstrating 

the making of non-cooked Xmas sweetmeats, with useful recipe and tips swaps. 
         

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 8th December at 7pm in Broadhembury 

Hall when our Christmas celebration will be a bring and share melange! For 

information about coming to see us, please contact Angie Carr on 841862 or Julie 

Ashcroft on 841189. You'd be very welcome. 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

The deadline for January’s 

Parish Paper  

is 4pm on  
 

Wednesday 16th 

December 
 

If you can’t meet this 

deadline, please let the editor 

know and they’ll do their best 

to accommodate you.  

Payhembury 

Spring Bulb  

and Flower  

Show Committee  

wishes everyone 

a very Merry 

Christmas and a 

Happy New Year! 
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PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book  

(Please telephone before 6pm)  

 

PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 

Opening hours and contact details 

  
Tel: 01404 841856 or info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk 

Monday to Friday 8am to 7pm             Saturday 8am to 1pm 

Sunday 8am to 12pm 

INFORMATION PAGE 
 

Non urgent police contact 101  

 
Honiton Hospital   01404 540540 (Minor Injury Unit 8am-10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter  01392 411611 
Ottery St Mary Hospital  01404 816000 (MIU Mon-Fri 8am-1pm)  

 
Your Parish Council 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 
Tim Cox  01404 850005 Robert Leach   01404 841408 
Mark Disney  01404 841353 Keith Williams   01404 841772 
Paul Hynam  07770 481774 Bill Eaton    01404 841522 
Mary Lorimer 01884 277226 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk 01404 850094 
     email: payhemburypc@googlemail.com 

 
Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0345) 
General Enquiries  155 1015  Registrars  155 1002 
Roads and Transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability Information  155 1005  Children/Families 155 1013 
Bus Passes    01392 383688 

 
Emergencies 
Social Care     0345 600 0388     
Highways     01392 383329   
Animal Welfare, Petrol, Explosives 01392 499499 

 
Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395) 
Switchboard   516551 Pest Control   516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 516854 Environmental Health 517456 
Dog Problems  571457 Council Tax/Benefits  517446 
Missed Bins/Recycling 571515 Car Park Fines  571780 
Planning Matters    517475 
Support for elderly, disabled and vulnerable residents   578237 

 
County Councillor  Paul Diviani 0845 328 5788 
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MONDAY Apple Pips  
Pre-school 
Youth Groups 

9.30-11.30am 
9.00-12.30pm 
5.30-8.30pm 

TUESDAY Pre-school 
Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.00-12.30pm 
10.15-11.30am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pre-school 
Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 
7.30-10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-school 
Pilates 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15am, Beginners 

FRIDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

CALENDAR FOR DECEMBER 2015 

Wed 2nd 

Thurs 3rd 

Fri 4th 

Sun 6th 

Tues 8th 

Wed 9th 

 

Sat 12th 

Sun 13th 

Mon 14th 

Tues 15th 

Wed 16th 

 

Fri 18th 

Sun 20th 

Mon 21st 

Wed 23rd 

Thurs 24th 

Fri 25th 

Gardening Club, Broadhembury Hall, 7.30pm 

BBC with Rev Cate at the Rectory 

Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am 

Morning Worship, Church, 11am 

WI, Broadhembury Hall, 7pm 

Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm 

Mothers’ Union, Parish Hall, 2.30pm 

Music for a Winter’s Evening, Talaton Church, 7.30pm 

Café and Children’s Nativity, Parish Hall, 10.30am 

Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm 

Girls’ Night Out Christmas Dinner 

PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4PM 

Parish Coffee Morning, Upton Mead, 11am 

Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am 

Carol Service, Church, 6.30pm 

Village Carol Singing, meet on Village Green at 6pm 

Mobile Library, Parish Hall Car Park, 11.25-11.45 am 

Midnight Eucharist, Church, 11.30pm 

Family Service, Church, 11am 

Early January dates:   Sun 3rd: Morning Worship, Church, 11am  

Church Flowers:   December 5th and 12th:  Advent No Flowers 

                             December 19th:  All Window Decorators 

                              

 
REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 

Editorial Team: Claire McMurtrie (841559), Kate Duggan (849159), Marian Edwards (841041) 
 

Payhembury Village Website:  www.payhembury.org.uk  


